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Be ready to take notes, as you learn to rely on 
your ears to identify bird sounds, notes, and 
calls. We’re happy to have Thelma Dalmas 
back to speak to our club. She comes to us from 
the Lynchburg area. Thelma has served as 
Virginia Society of Ornithology (VSO) President 
and continues to work as their Membership 
Secretary. She taught at Longwood College in 
Farmville, has been interested in bird watching 
for over 25 years and writes a weekly article for 
the local newspaper. If you’re eager to learn how 
to identify those mysterious songs and calls that 
have stumped you in the past, join us for a fun 
and educational evening at our first meeting for 
2007-08! 

Host/Hostess: Jim Hill, Jerri Howe, Nan LaRue 

_____________________________________ 
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September 2 & 16, Sunday ~ 7:00-9:00 AM 
Regular bird walk in Newport News Park  
Meet at Ranger Station parking lot.  
Trip Leader: Jane Frigo, 873-0721 
 
September 15, 8:00 AM – York River State 
Park 
This park has wonderful migrating birds in the 
fall! Normal state park entrance fees and passes 
apply. Bring snacks or lunch if you’d like to 
picnic before returning home. From I-64, take 
the Croaker Exit (231B) on to Route 607. Travel 
about one mile and turn right on Route 606 
(Riverview Road). Go 1-1/2 mile and turn left on 
York River Road. Meet at the parking lot on the 
right at 8:00 AM. Trip leaders are Meredith and 
Lee Bell. Sign up at Sept. meeting or call Jane 
Frigo (873-0721) to let her know you’re coming. 
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Jethro Runco is a licensed bird bander and a 
favorite speaker at our meetings. He’s worked for 
several years at the Kiptopeke State Park songbird 
banding station during fall migration. The nets are 
open from mid-August through November, catching 
birds as they fly from their summer nesting grounds 
to winter retreats. Come learn how the vital 
information recorded at the banding station is used 
to track birds, such as these Blue Grosbeaks.  �

�

Host/Hostess: Mary Copeland, Jane Frigo 
_____________________________________ 
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October 7 & 21, Sunday ~ 7:00-9:00 AM 
Regular bird walk in Newport News Park 
Meet at Ranger Station parking lot.  
Trip Leader: Jane Frigo, 873-0721 
 
October 13, Saturday, 7:00 AM – Eastern Shore 
We’ll assemble in the parking lot of the south toll 
plaza of the Chesapeake Bay Bridge Tunnel at 7:00 
AM. The bridge toll is $12 one way and $5 if  the 
return trip is within 24 hours. Normal state park 
entrance fees and passes apply. We’ll proceed 
directly to the songbird banding station. After 
visiting it and the hawk watch station, we’ll explore 
the Eastern Shore National Wildlife Refuge, the 
landfill at Cheriton and other spots. This is an all-
day trip, so bring snacks and lunch. Field trip leader 
is Ben Copeland. Sign up at Oct. meeting or call 
Jane Frigo (873-0721) to let her know to expect you. 
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This year the Hampton Roads Bird Club 
celebrates its 56th year! I want to thank all the 
founding members who are still active with the 
club – for their enthusiasm in getting it started 
and their continued participation in helping us 
create the thriving organization we have today. 

Your Board has been hard at work this 
summer, preparing educational, entertaining 
programs and field trips for you. We’re 
fortunate to have expert birder and former 
VSO president Thelma Dalmas kick off the 
first meeting on Sept. 13. And our field trip on 
the 15th to beautiful York River State Park 
could have many migrating birds, so mark your 
calendar and join us for both events! 

We’ve also set up a new website for the club, 
www.hamptonroadsbirdclub.org. Read more 
about it in this issue. One of our goals is to 
attract more new members, and we believe that 
having a presence on the Web will help us 
achieve that objective. Share this link with all 
your friends who might be interested in joining 
the Club! 

As always, we welcome more participation and 
involvement by all members. If there’s a 
special way you’d like to contribute, please 
email or call any of the Board members – 
contact information is on the back page of the 
newsletter. And we’d love to hear any 
suggestions you may have for improving the 
organization. After all, it’s YOUR club! 
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More than 30 members attended our annual picnic, 
held this year at Sandy Bottom Nature Park on 
Saturday, June 16. Thirteen people participated in 
the day’s first event at 8:00 AM, a field trip led by 
park ranger Mark Nichols. We recorded 39 species, 
with highlights being Black Skimmer, Least Tern 
and close-up views of a Green Heron. At the picnic 
area some of us had great looks at a nesting Great-
crested Flycatcher. 
 

 
 
The picnic was set up at the Parker Pavilion, a 
covered shelter with lots of picnic tables. Lee Bell 
grilled plenty of hamburgers and hot dogs, with 
assistance from Tom Claydon. With all the talented 
cooks in the club, we had quite a spread of side 
dishes and desserts. Officers for 2007-08 were 
installed, and everyone agreed the format for this 
year’s event was a huge success! 
 

 
 
Your 2007-08 Board members are (Left to Right): 
Mary Copeland (VP), Jane Frigo (Board), Nan 
LaRue (Treas), Ben Copeland (Board), Meredith 
Bell (Pres), Tom Claydon (Board), Gail Claydon 
(Sec). 
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The Club extends its sympathy to 
long-time members Hayes and Joyce 
Williams on the loss of their son 
Roger, who died on August 9 after a 
lengthy illness. 
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Our membership year runs from July 1 through 
June 30. If you haven’t sent in your dues for 
2007-08, now’s the time!  

Individual membership: $15 
Family membership: $20  

Fill out the form on the back of the newsletter 
and bring it with your check to the September 
meeting, or mail to: HRBC Treasurer, 19 
Hertzler Road, Newport News, VA 23602-
6125 

You can also drop off your dues at Wild Wings 
Nature Store in Hidenwood Shopping Center 
or at Wild Birds Unlimited in Kiln Creek 
Shopping Center. 
________________________________________________________ 
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To help us attract new members and keep 
current members informed about the Club’s 
activities, we have set up a new website: 
www.hamptonroadsbirdclub.org 

Check out the site and save it as a Favorite! 
Our “Join the Club” page includes a form that 
people can print out and mail with their check. 
Other pages include:  

· Meetings 
· Field trips 
· Other events 
· Photos 
· Local birding sites 
· Links to other birding organizations 

and resources 

We’d love to have your suggestions that would 
make the website a valuable resource for 
current and prospective members. You’re your 
ideas to Meredith Bell (merandlee@cox.net). 
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The Eastern Shore is the place to be in the fall! 
Migration of Neo-tropical songbirds and raptors is 
spectacular because it creates a natural funnel 
directing the migration of birds to the 
southernmost tip of the peninsula. The following 
two annual events feature outstanding activities 
and field trip leaders.  
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The Virginia Society of Ornithology (VSO) 
(www.virginiabirds.net) hold its fall event each 
year in Chincoteague, and there is no fee to attend. 
Headquarters for the event is The Refuge Motor 
Inn in Chincoteague (800-544-8469) with special 
rate of $100 (plus tax) per night. State you are with 
the VSO when you call. Meals are on your own. 
The Sea Shell Motel (757-336-6589), a favorite of 
Ben and Mary Copeland, is just $49 per night.  

Fri. Night  is a Shorebird review and overview of 
area birds, with field trips Sat. and Sun. A tally of 
the day's species will be held on Sat. afternoon. 
For more information, contact Peggy Opengari at 
gramby@pemtel.net. 
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The 15th annual Eastern Shore Birding & Wildlife 
Festival celebrates the migration of neotropical 
songbirds and raptors. Sponsored by the Eastern 
Shore Chamber of Commerce, the event has a new 
“nest” this year – the Cape Charles Volunteer Fire 
Company complex on Mason Avenue. Local  
resident and birding expert Ned Brinkley will be 
the keynote speaker on Friday evening at the 
Palace Theatre. Another highlight will be a 
presentation on Saturday afternoon featuring  
Master Falconer Lorrie Schumacher, who will 
introduce a variety of live raptors, with flight 
demonstrations. 

Field trips to a wide variety of places are held Fri. 
afternoon, Sat. and Sun. Registration fee is 
$20/day or $40/entire weekend. Visit 
http://www.esvachamber.org/festivals/birding/ for 
details and the online brochure, complete with 
field trips and registration form. Or call the 
Chamber (757-787-2460) for the printed brochure. 
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President Meredith Bell merandlee@cox.net (804) 642-2197 
Vice President Mary Copeland ben_cop@msn.com (757) 851-7007 
Secretary Gail Claydon glcaydon@cox.net (757) 930-1038 
Treasurer Nan LaRue nan.larue@cox.net (757) 877-9415 
Board: (7/05-6/08) Jane Frigo  (757) 873-0721 
Board: (7/06-6/09) Ben Copeland ben_cop@msn.com (757) 851-7007 
Board: (7/07-6/10) Tom Claydon tlcaydon@cox.net (757) 930-1038 
Field Trip Coordinator Jane Frigo  (757) 873-0721 
Newsletter Editors Alison/Meredith Bell merandlee@cox.net (804) 642-2197 
 
 
To join the Hampton Roads Bird Club, please fill out the form below and bring it along with your check to the 
next meeting or mail to: HRBC Treasurer – 19 Hertzler Road, Newport News, VA  23602-6125. 

Membership is from July 1st to June 30th. Dues are $15.00 for individuals and $20.00 for families. NOTE: 
Membership dues can be paid at Wild Wings Nature Store in the Hidenwood Shopping Center, Newport 
News, VA, or at Wild Birds Unlimited in the Kiln Creek Shopping Center. 

Meetings are held at the Sandy Bottom Nature Park, 1255 Big Bethel Road, Hampton, VA, on the second 
Thursday of the month, September through May, at 7:00 PM. 

- - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - 

Hampton Roads Bird Club – Membership Form 
 

Renewal____    New Member ____ 
 

Name: ____________________________________________________________________ 
 
Address: __________________________________________________________________ 
 
City, State, Zip: ____________________________________________________________ 
 
Phone: ___________________________________ Birthday (month-day): _____________ 
 
Email: ___________________________________________________________________ 

- - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - 
 
 

Editor 
Hampton Roads Bird Club 
8270 Little England Road 
Hayes, VA 23072 

 
 


